
Your weekly news Friday 27th June 2025 
Ardentinny Community Council Weekly News Update 

Hi All, 

Here is the weekly news from the Ardentinny Community Council and the Village Hall. 
  

Ardentinny Community Council News 
  
Glenfinart Walled Garden - Date for your diary: 
MEETING - NEXT Tuesday 1 July 7.30pm - Ardentinny Village Hall 
As many of you will be aware, Ardentinny Community Trust (ACT) was in the process of applying to become a 
Scottish Charitable Incorporated Organisation (SCIO) for the Glenfinart Walled Garden project. However, on 
reflection and in light of some other potentially beneficial project possibilities arising from the Local Place Plan 
consultation, we have decided that it would be more beneficial to leave the Trust as it is. This way the community 
can apply for funding for other projects under ACT's broad Constitution. 
  
It is clear that the existing Trustees would be unable to undertake such an extensive programme and to that end we 
are calling upon members of the community to come forward as Trustees to take this work forward. In the 
meantime, we will continue to operate the garden, providing opportunities and support for the neuro diverse while 
maintaining and developing your community garden. 
  
Come along and support your community. 
  
Glenfinart Walled Garden - Date for your diary: 
Harvest Fair at the Walled Garden – Sunday 21st September 2025 12 noon to 4.30 pm. There will be the usual 
attractions plus music, more information to follow. 
  
Glenfinart Walled Garden Membership: 
Reminder that membership fees for the Walled Garden are due - £2 per year. You can hand in the fees to any of the 
Trustees along with your name and address. 
  
Argyll Rally – Feedback Survey 
Here is a link to the feedback survey for the Argyll Rally of last weekend. If you wish to comment on the event, 
please click the link - Argyll Rally Feedback Survey 
  
Ardentinny Community Council Facebook page and Website 

The Community Council website can be found here - www.ardentinnycc.co.uk 

The Facebook page has been updated, search for Ardentinny Community Council and we have an Instagram site 
under the same name. 
  
Regards 

John 

Hi All, 
ATTENTION - MEETING DATE CHANGE 
Glenfinart Walled Garden - Date for your diary: 
THE PLANNED MEETING has been moved to Tuesday 8th July 7.30pm - Ardentinny Village Hall 
As many of you will be aware, Ardentinny Community Trust (ACT) was in the process of applying to become a 
Scottish Charitable Incorporated Organisation (SCIO) for the Glenfinart Walled Garden project. However, on 
reflection and in light of some other potentially beneficial project possibilities arising from the Local Place Plan 
consultation, we have decided that it would be more beneficial to leave the Trust as it is. This way the community 
can apply for funding for other projects under ACT's broad Constitution. 

https://dunooncommunitycouncil.co.uk/argyll-rally-2025
http://www.ardentinnycc.co.uk/


  
It is clear that the existing Trustees would be unable to undertake such an extensive programme and to that end we 
are calling upon members of the community to come forward as Trustees to take this work forward. In the 
meantime, we will continue to operate the garden, providing opportunities and support for the neuro diverse while 
maintaining and developing your community garden. Come along and support your community. 
  
UPDATE ON A83 CLOSURE - Rest and be Thankful 
Structural Soils Ltd (SSL) confirms that the main A83 traffic will be diverted onto the Old Military Road on Monday 
30th June and Tuesday 1st July. During the traffic diversion dates noted, SSL will be undertaking ground investigation 
works in relation to the Long Term Solution on behalf of Transport Scotland, which includes crane lifts of specialist 
drilling equipment and ancillary equipment off and onto the hillside. 
  
In addition, SSL wish to advise stakeholders that the next series of crane lift operations that will require traffic to be 
diverted onto the Old Military Road are scheduled to take place on Monday 7th, Tuesday 8th, Monday 14th and 
Tuesday 15th July, subject to weather. As previously, these diversions will be in place between 0800 and 1800 on 
each day. 
  
Crane operations to date have gone well, with traffic returning to the A83 on, or before 1800 and we will endeavour 
to ensure the same for these upcoming dates. Transport Scotland will issue a press release confirming the upcoming 
diversions on to the Old Military Road in due course. 
  
Regards 
John Brint 
 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 

Ardentinny Village Hall Weekly News 

Table Top Sale at the Village Hall 

Table Top Sale on Sunday 27th July. 11 - till 3. Tables available to book @ £10. Contact Village hall to 
book ardentinnyvillagehall8@gmail.com. 

  

Weekly Groups 
Ardentinny Village 

Hall   

Village hall membership information Monday Tuesday 
Membership £12 per year 
from 1st April each year 
Pay directly into the hall account with 
the details below. 
Please write the first line of your address 
as the reference and email your name 
and the name of anyone else you are 
paying for including the reference that 
this has been done 
to: ardentinnyvillagehall8@gmail.co
m 
Ardentinny Hall Association 
A/c: 00123850 
Sort: 80-13-46 
  

Ukulele/Music group 
Please join us on from 17.30-
19.30. 
Following our successful live 
debut at the bowling club, we are 
currently running a beginner 
session.  
All abilities welcome, spare 
instruments available.  
£3 per session, tea/coffee 
included. 
Email :- 
ardentinny.ukulele@gmail.co
m 
for further info. 

Ladies Badminton  
10.30 am – 12.30pm 
£3 per person. 
Contact for more info-  
Anne Wood 
07894 274422   
  

Wednesday Thursday Friday 
Hobbies     
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7pm – 9pm 
All welcome for a chat and a cuppa and 
friendly help with your knitting/ crochet/ 
quilting etc. Anyone who has a hobby or 
would just like to drop in and meet 
people, please call in. 
Contact Margo Hendry 01369 810262 
£3 per person. 

Tai-Chi 
Heavenly Mountain Gate Tai-Chi 
Chuan (Yang Tradition) 
6.30pm – 7.30pm 
£5 per person 
Contact Bryan on 07813 374879 
for new enquiries. 
  

Saturday Sunday Private Hiring of the village 
hall 

    Contact for more information 
ardentinnyvillagehall8@gmail.co
m 
£120 per day 
£60 1/2 day 

  

Regards 
Ken 
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